
From: Alexander Nicoll  
Sent: 23 October 2023 18:29 
To: Planning  
Cc: Nick Bell; Vicki Harding; Janine Griffis  
Subject: 31 Pilgrims Lane, 2023/4520/T 
 
The Hampstead Neighbourhood Forum has the following comment to make on 
application 2023/4520/T: 
 
 
The mature lime at 31 Pilgrim’s Lane is one of a line of trees giving Pilgrim’s 
Lane its leafy, green aspect.  Its loss will be noticed in the streetscape. We 
would urge that a suitable replacement tree be planted in its place, a tree that 
would complete ‘the line’ such as a fastigate lime or hornbeam — something 
that would become tall and dense but slim, and that would require little 
surgery in the future and be suitable close to a building. 
 
 
With thanks, 
Alex Nicoll 
Chair 
Hampstead Neighbourhood Forum 
 


